
Dunhill & Fenor Parish Notes, 08th September 2013 

 

 We would like to welcome our new Parish Secretary, Annette Doyle, who will be working with us for the coming 

year courtesy of the Tús programme.  The office opening hours will be Monday to Friday, from 9.30 a.m. until 

12.30 p.m.  Thanks to Michael Murphy for his service to the parish over the past year; we wish him the best for the 

future.  Margaret Power will also be staying with us as she will be volunteering her services on Wednesdays. 

 Dunhill Church Choir will be back in action next Sunday after the summer break.  Rehearsals resume this coming 

Tuesday evening in Dunhill Church from 7.30 p.m. to 8.30 p.m.  New members are always welcome. 

 St John’s Pastoral Centre is gearing up to celebrate the last few months of the Year of Faith with a series of events 

to deepen and enhance our knowledge of the faith.  Fr Michael Mullins will speak about ‘Knowing Christ in the 

Scriptures’ this and next Tuesday, 9
th

 and 16
th
 September, in St John’s Pastoral Centre, beginning at 7.30 p.m.      

Check out the diocesan website for full details of the upcoming events www.waterfordlismore.com. 

 Dunhill Multi Education Centre is hosting an information and enrolment evening this Tuesday, 10
th
 September, at 

7.30 p.m. for the FÁS Recreation & Amenity Trail Development Training Programme. This programme is fully 

funded by FÁS and therefore no fees apply to participants.  Eligible participants will receive a FÁS Training 

Allowance for attending this 48 week, full time course.  Places are limited so for further information call 051-

396934 or email: enquiries@dunhilleducation.com or see programme overview on www.dunhilleducation.com. 

 A ‘Faith of our Fathers’ Conference and Exhibition will take place at The Hub, Cillin Hill, Kilkenny, from 

Friday to Sunday, 13
th
 to 15

th
 September, between 9.00 and 6.00 pm. each day.  The theme is The New 

Evangelisation and speakers include Archbishop Diarmuid Martin, Bishop Seamus Freeman, John Waters, Frances 

Hogan, Dana, Declan Ganley, Father Killian Byrne and many more.  There will also be workshops each day on 

liturgy, catechesis, youth, faith development, etc.  Over 70 Catholic organisations will promote their services and 

products.  There will be daily Mass and Eucharistic Adoration. Admission is €7.50 per day and children under 16 

are free.  For more information see our parish Facebook page or www.facebook.com/FaithOfOurFathers.Ireland 

 The Irish Cancer Society has written to let us know that their annual church gate collection be held at both 

Dunhill and Fenor churches next weekend.  For more information about their work please see www.cancer.ie 

 South East Simon Community in conjunction with the Rotary Club of Waterford are hosting a Dog Night at 

Waterford Greyhound Stadium, Kilcohan, on Saturday 21
st
 September.  Doors open at 7 p.m. and the first race is at 

7.55 p.m.  The proceeds of this fundraiser will be used to house four families in Waterford City.  Tickets are 

available at the parish office (396892) and cost €10 per adult or €15 per family (2 adults & 3 children). 

  “Wary or just plain terrified of computers?  Whether you know a little or nothing about computers, Age Action 

promises a fun relaxed atmosphere and learning at your own pace.  One-on-one tutored classes for over 55’s will 

be starting next week in the evenings, 5 – 7 p.m. in Sunlife (IDA Industrial Park, Waterford).  To find out more or 

to book your place today, please call Pat on 086-2638080 or Julie on 087-1956026.  Age Action is also looking for 

people who know the basics and would like to give a few hours of their time to tutoring “non-liners” in Waterford 

and Ferrybank.  Please email gettingstartedcork@ageaction.ie with reference “Waterford Volunteering”.” 

 An MSc in Education & Training Management (e-learning strand) Course will be held at the Dunhill Multi-

Education Centre starting at the end of September.  It is a two-year programme delivered by DCU and is supported 

by the National Development Plan so it is priced at 50% of a normal masters programme cost.  For further 

information contact Michael McGagh at 087-2062478 or michael.mcgagh@dcu.ie  

 Last week’s Parish Collection:  Masses €509.42  & Envelopes €1129.10  Thank you for your continued support. 

 Sunday, September 08
th

 

Twenty-Third Sunday in Ordinary Time 

Mass in Fenor Church at 9.30 a.m.   

Mass in Dunhill Church at 11.00 a.m.   

Monday, September 09
th

  – St Ciaran Mass in Dunhill Church at 10.00 a.m.   

Tuesday, September 10
th

  Mass in Fenor Church at 10.00 a.m. 

Wednesday, September 11
th

  

Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament  

Mass in Dunhill Church at 10.00 a.m.   

Dunhill Church  from after Mass until noon 

Thursday, September 12
th

  – St Ailbe Mass in Holy Cross Church, Tramore, at 10.00 a.m.   

Friday, September 13
th

  – St John Chrysostom 

Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament 

Mass in Fenor Church at 10.00 a.m. 

Fenor Church  from after Mass until noon 

Saturday, September 14
th 

–  Exaltation of the Cross Fenor Church at 6.30 p.m. 
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